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ASH TOWNSHIP
 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

                July 17, 2019
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Treasurer – Rob Schock, Trustee – Adam Grabetz, and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: None.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer, and 10 citizens. 
Motion #3294 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the agenda as amended.     

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
Motion #3295 Meeting Minutes Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 6/19/19.
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3296 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to approve bills #1 through #78 in the amount of  

$392,894.27 from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Lakewood Machine Products.

Manager Vaslo said that he and Attorney Godfroy will be meeting with the residents who still have concerns regarding Lakewood Machine Products zoning issues on July 30th at Township Hall. No motion was offered. 
Blight Update – Sledge
Attorney Godfroy gave a brief update on the Sledge blight case. Mr. Sledge will have to appear in court again on August 28th for a progress hearing on the cleanup of his property. Mr. Godfroy said that the Judge will be expecting that significant progress to have been made. There was little discussion and no motions were offered. 

Newburg Road Update.

Manager Vaslo stated that the culvert to the east of the RR Tracks on E. Newburg would more than likely need replacement. The cost of slip lining the culvert came in higher than anticipated and perhaps removal and replacement would be more cost effective. He and Engineer Hollinsworth are exploring those costs. The MCRC has begun preparations for hard surfacing the road from Briar Hill to east of the RR Tracks and he anticipates that project to be completed by seasons end. No motion was offered. 

Village Sewer Update.

Supervisor Carmack asked at the last meeting to have a meeting with the Village of Carleton Sewer Committee to discuss various aspects of the sewer system and how it interacts with the Township. Village President Buckingham said he would welcome that and potential dates for a meeting are being explored. No motion was offered. 
New Business
Manager’s Report. 
There were no questions for the Manager on his report. The Manager did give a brief report on other road projects either underway, completed, or still in the planning stages. He thought that in general both primary and local roads in the Township were in good condition and all looked forward to completion of all projects slated for this construction season. No motion was offered. 
Mowing Bids for Local Roads. 
The Township’s local road mowing contractor, Precision Irrigation & Lawn Care Inc., gave the Board a quote for the 2020, 2021, and 2022 years in the amount of $14,900 per year for two mowing’s per year. The first cut in the spring would be to the centerline of the ditch with the second cutting to be in the fall and be a to the back of the ditch. This is the same scope of work as previous years and the cost is also the same. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 

Motion #3297 To Approve.
Motion by Schock supported by Grabetz to approve the three (3) year contact with Precision Irrigation & Lawn Care Inc. in an amount not to exceed $14,900 per year.    

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Board of Review Member Appointment. 
Mr. Greg Baker, a resident of the Township was offered as a potential member for the Board of Review. Manager Vaslo said that Greg seemed to be excellent candidate for the vacant position and said if appointed his term would expire at the end of the year along with the other two current members of the Board of Review. Supervisor Carmack offered Mr. Baker name to the Board and made the following motion: 
Motion #3298 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to approve the appointment of Greg Baker to the Board of Review with his term to end on December 31, 2019.    

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Fire Station Siren.

Manager Vaslo stated that there have been some malfunctions of the siren in the recent past that caused it to activate after the hours set by the Township Board. Chief Fahnestock was in the process of having the siren serviced. At the time of the meeting no update on the work was available. The Board directed the Manager to get an update from the Chief and pass that along as soon as possible. The directive from the Board is to have the sirens at both the Ready and Maxwell Road stations to operate from 8am to 7pm and for a duration of 3 minutes only per call. No motion was offered. 

Barn Quilt Donation. 

The Township accepted a beautiful handmade barn quilt from Township resident Joann Dotson. Ms. Dotson has been making barn quilts for many years and has been recognized by Quilt Folk magazine for her unique designs and have sent quilts all over the United States. The 4’x4’ wooden barn quilt will be displayed on the Township Hall building. Ms. Dotson hopes to encourage others to display quilts and to have a barn quilt trail tour here in Ash and Monroe County as they do in other parts of the state and country. Supervisor Carmack and the rest of the Board thanked Joann for her donation. No motion was offered.   
Communications/Information.

Manager Vaslo reminded the Board of the free Shred Day for Township residents on September 7, from 9am to noon, here at Township Hall. Identification is required to use the service which is being funded by the Carleton Rotary and Ash Township.  
Citizen Comments. 

There was only one comment from the audience. It was regarding his disappointment with the MCRC on road side mowing of primary roads.      
With no further business in front of the Board the following motion was offered:
Motion #3299 Meeting Adjourn. 
Motion by Schock supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann 

Ash Township Clerk
